

İNGL 201 / 202

İNGİLİZCE III, IV

A. GRAMMAR SECTION

Choose the correct answer to complete the sentences.

1. My daughter sometim	es to school	with her friends.	
a) walk	b) walks	c) walking	d) not walk
2 a lot of pe	cople in the park today.		
a) There	b) There's	c) There are	d) There is no
3. Susan's cousin is	player on our s	occer team.	
a) bad	b) best	c) worse	d) the worst
4. They've got two child	· 	1	Г.
a) their	b) it	c) they	its
5. You can turn off the r	adio. I am notb) to listen	to it.	d) listened
a) listell	b) to listen	c) listering	u) listelled
6. Does your language la	ab havespecia	al equipment for student	s?
a) little	b) any	c) many	d) a
7. Dave is saving money	a new laptor).	
a) buying	b) to buying	c) buy	d) to buy



8. Sheena and Rick	(never /	travel) by train.	
a) have never travelled	b) never travelled c)never travelling		d) never to travel
	,	1	
9. Have a	plan?		
a) developed the	b) the researchers	c) the researchers	d) develop the
researchers	developed	develop	researchers
10. Lena's t	team been to Brazil ag	ain?	
a) Was	b) Did	c) Has	d) Does



B. VOCABULARY SECTION

I. Read the following sentences and fill in the blanks with the correct words you choose from the box. Use each word only ONCE. DO NOT change the words in any way.

fresh	gym	blocked	log in	lifting
bitter	tour guide	statue	shop online	selling

1.	The is full! There are so many people exercising.
2.	My daughter is taking a dance class. She is her arms above her heads at the
	moment.
3.	My wife likes to She loves the internet. She bought two dresses online, but
	they were too small.
4.	That store is TVs at a good price.
5.	I usually don't add sugar to my coffee, but this one is too!
6.	I prefer a salad for lunch.
7.	Mark studied history in college. Now, he works as a and shows tourists
	important historic places.
8.	I was angry with my friend, so I her on social media. Now, she can't send me
	any messages.
9.	After a day of sightseeing in Rome, we sat by the a horse in front of the large
	skyscraper.
10.	Use your email and your password to to our online store.



II. Choose the correct answer to complete the sentences.

1. When it's raining I use					
a) an umbrella	b) a hairbrush	c) a driver's license			
2. I'm going to write a	for my mom on a piece	of paper.			
a) document	b) note	c) textbook			
3. We're playing tennis on the	tennis				
a) pool	b) court	c) field			
•	nd plays the guitar. He is a	T			
a) band	b) festival	c) musician			
5. My sister plays in a band, ar	nd she's the lead				
a) singer	b) actor	c) show			
6. I want to buy a new iPad, so	I'm going to my	money.			
a) save	b) waste	c) borrow			
7 My grandmother is going to	stop working next year. She's g	roing to			
a) be born	b) retire				
a) UE UUIII	b) lettle	c) start school			
8. I'm going to become a grand	lparent. I feel				
a) proud	b) fun	c) dangerous			



C. READING SECTION TEXT I

MONTREAL'S Underground City

1 No trip to Montreal would be complete without a visit to the underground city, or RÉSO as it's known. It's used by half a million people every day and is the largest complex of its kind in Canada, or the rest of world. So what is it, and what can you do there?

2 What is RÉSO?

RÉSO is 32 kilometres of tunnels which join together office buildings, shopping malls, art centres, concert halls and university buildings. There are bus, train and metro stations serving the complex. Although it's called an underground city, some of the tunnels are on or above the ground – it would be more correct to call it an indoor pedestrian complex. But being indoors is a good thing in a town where winter temperatures can drop below -30° C!

3 **Shopping**

You can easily spend a day shopping in RÉSO. There are over 2,000 shops, including two large department stores. If you need to break for a meal, there are 200 restaurants. There are even hotels if you want to make your shopping trip longer!

4 Entertainment

There are 40 cinemas to choose between as well as concert halls and art exhibitions from the most important Montreal museums. There is also a hockey arena and a library, and if you want to continue later into the evening, there are a number of nightclubs.

5 Business

With around 1,200 offices as well as a lot of banks, three exhibition halls and a conference centre, RÉSO is really the main part of Montreal's central business district.

6 Visiting RÉSO

Tourists will be very surprised by this network of tunnels which connects the whole of downtown Montreal. The best way to get there is underground – there are a number of different metro stations, and the most popular is McGill. But it's easy to get lost down here, so be sure to carry a map. One thing you won't need is a coat – the temperature is always comfortable and it never rains!



Answer the following questions according to the text. Do not write extra or irrelevant information.

1. Why is it a good idea to visit RÉSO in the Canadian winter?
2. Why is the phrase 'underground city' not completely correct?
3. What sport can you play in RÉSO?
4. Does RÉSO close at night? How do you know?
5. What is 'McGill'?
6. Why don't you need an umbrella to walk there?



TEXT II

WiseWallet Guide to Airport Shopping

- Airport security takes a long time, right? So when you finally arrive at the departure lounge, what do you want to do? Well, it seems that for most of us, the answer is 'spend'. According to research, in the first 60 minutes after getting through security, passengers are usually in a buying mood. That's why businesses call this the 'golden hour' it's a golden opportunity for them to sell! We travellers need to know about their tricks, so here's our WiseWallet guide.
- 2 Airport departure areas are getting more and more like shopping centres, and make no mistake everything is planned. The path they make you take through the duty-free shop is winding: they know that will make us spend more. The reason is that in airports, we buy what we see we don't go in with a shopping list. We see something, we like it and decide to buy it. A winding path means we see more of the things on sale.
- Why do people buy at duty-free shops anyway? You think you're getting something cheap, but the fact is a lot of those things are cheaper outside the airport or online. Just because a sales assistant tells you their product is cheap, that doesn't mean it's cheap, right? We WiseWallet readers are too clever for that!
- 4 Airport shops are usually placed together in groups so that it feels something like a high street. According to research, people shop more in busy places, and of course that's exactly what airport businesses want us to do. So now you know.
- And last but not least, there's this old trick: make the customer believe it's their last opportunity to get something good. You can see a lot of cheese in Amsterdam airport, chocolate in Zurich and coffee in Rio de Janeiro. It's your last opportunity to buy something special to remember the city by, so the price is sky-high. Luckily, WiseWallet readers bought their souvenirs before coming to the airport, right?



Decide if the sentences below are true (T) or false (F) according to the text.

1. People often spend more money than normal while they're waiting for a plane
2. Travellers call the first 60 minutes after security the 'golden hour'
3. Passengers don't usually go to airport shops to buy something they planned to buy in advance
4. Most things are less expensive in duty-free shops
5. The airport is a good place to buy cheese in Amsterdam



TEXT III

Lindbergh Did It!

By Jacques Moreau Paris Express News Staff Writer

Paris Express News - May 27, 1927

- 1 PARIS, FRANCE One week ago, Charles Lindbergh was just a handsome, 25-year-old airmail pilot from a small town in the United States. Today **he** is the most famous man in the world and the most important man in the history of flying.
- 2 Last week, Lindbergh started out on an adventure. He flew solo from New York to France. He was the first person to fly non-stop across the Atlantic Ocean alone. He also set the record for the longest non-stop flight.
- 3 Lindbergh took off on his historic flight on May 20th at 7:52 a.m. People called him "The Flying Fool." On that day, other pilots in the contest waited in New York because the weather was very bad. Lindbergh decided not to wait. He took five sandwiches, a bottle of water, a notebook, a pen, and a compass. He didn't even have a radio. All he heard was the sound of the wind and the noise from the plane's engine. He was in the air all alone with <u>his</u> thoughts, his hopes, and his fears.
- 4 After 3,610 miles, 33 hours and 30 minutes and no sleep, Lindbergh landed in Paris on May 21st. At that moment, his life changed forever. There were 150,000 excited people waiting to greet him. The international media were also there. Photographers and newspaper reporters wanted to be the first to tell Lindbergh's story. When he got out of his plane and saw all the excitement, he knew that his life would never be the same again.
- 5 When he began this unforgettable flight, he was a quiet young man from a quiet town. This morning, "Lucky Lindy" left Paris as an international hero.



I. Circle the best answer to complete each statement according to the text.

1. In 1927, Lindbergh set the r	ecord for the non-st	op flight.
a) first	b) longest	c) highest
2. He was the first person to f	y non-stop from	
a) France to the United States	b) The United States to Franc	e c) New York to San Diego
	•	,
3. The people waiting in Paris	were very	
a) excited	b) quiet	c) confused
4. Because of his historic fligh	t, Lindbergh became very	
a) handsome	b) lucky	c) famous
II. Write what the underline	d words in the text refer to.	
1. "he" (line 2) refers to	·	
2. "his" (line 12) refers to	·	



D. WRITING SECTION

I. Write \underline{a} description of your home in 70-80 words. Use linking words given to join your ideas.

and	so	but	because	
				I



II. Write a holiday email to a friend in 70-90 words by using some of these things.

- where you are
- the journey
- where you are staying
- the weather
- your activities, past, present and future.



ANSWER KEY

GRAMMAR SECTION

1. b	2. c	3. d	4. a	5. c
6. b	7. d	8. a	9. b	10. c

VOCABULARY SECTION

I.

1. gym	2. lifting	3. shop online	4. selling	5. bitter
6. fresh	7. tour guide	8. blocked	9. statue	10. log in

II.

1. a	2. b	3.b	4. c	5. a	6. a	7. b	8. a

READING SECTION

I.

1. because it's very cold in winter	er
-------------------------------------	----

2. because it's not all underground – some of the tunnels are on or above the ground

3. hockey

4. No, there are hotels and nightclubs.

5. a metro station

6. It's an indoor area.



II.

1	True	(paragraph	1)
т.	TIUC	(paragraph	

- 2. False. Businesses call it the 'golden hour' (paragraph 1)
- 3. True (paragraph 2)
- 4. False. A lot of those things are cheaper outside the airport (paragraph 3)
- 5. False. The prices are sky-high. It is better to buy before you come to the airport (paragraph 5)

III.

a)

1. b	2. b	3. a	4. c

b)

- 1. Charles Lindbergh / 25-year-old airmail pilot
- 2. (Charles) Lindbergh's